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On October 13, 2017, the Polish Branch of the International Law Association (ILA) 
held a General Meeting (Reporting and Electoral Meeting), during which the governing 
bodies of the Polish Branch of the International Law Association were elected for the 
next 4-year term in the years 2017–2021. The meeting was combined with the National 
Scientific Conference, organised by the Polish Branch of ILA, entitled: “Common Values 
of International, EU and National Law.” It took place on October 12–13, 2017, preceding 
the GM. During the Conference, over 40 presentations were delivered, and the speakers 
represented the majority of Polish academic centres.

The participants of the General Meeting were welcomed by the President of the 
outgoing management of the Branch, Prof. Dr hab. Jerzy Menkes (SGH), and Dr hab. 
Bartłomiej Krzan (UWr) was elected chair of the meeting. Dr Magdalena Półtorak (UŚ) 
was chosen as the GM Secretary, while Dr Marian Banach (Andrzej Frycz Modrzewski 
University of Kraków), Dr Wojciech Konaszczuk (UMCS), and Iryna Kozak (KUL) were 
appointed members of the Ballot Counting Committee. 

Next, two reports on the operation of the Polish Branch of ILA were presented. A tech-
nical report was delivered by Dr Anna Czaplinska (UŁ) – Secretary General of the Branch, 
a financial report was presented by Dr Ewelina Cał-Wacinkiewicz (US), Treasurer of the 
Branch. On behalf of the Review Commission, Dr Tomasz Kamiński (UW) presented its 
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report together with conclusions concerning the activities of the Management Board in 
the years 2013–2017, and the the Management was granted the vote of approval, taken 
unanimously.

Then, the vote on the new governing bodies of the Polish Branch of ILA began. As a re-
sult, Prof. Dr hab. Jerzy Menkes was elected President, while the following were appointed 
members of the Management Board: Dr E. Cała-Wacinkiewicz (US), Dr A. Czaplińska (UŁ), 
Dr hab. Karol Karski, an associate professor of UW, Dr hab. Artur Kozłowski, an associate 
professor of UWr, Dr hab. Bartłomiej Krzan, an associate professor of UWr, Dr hab. Joanna 
Nowakowska-Małusecka, an associate professor of UŚ, Prof. Dr hab. Anna Przyborowska-
-Klimczak (UMCS), Dr hab. Wojciech Sz. Staszewski (KUL). The Review Commission 
was composed of: Dr Tomasz Kamiński (UW), Dr. Magdalena Słok-Wódkowska (UW), 
and Dr Kinga Stasiak (KUL).

Also, the newly appointed members of the Management Board were assigned their du-
ties. Prof. Dr hab. Karski and Prof. Dr hab. Przyborowska-Klimczak were elected vice-
presidents, and Dr hab. Nowakowska-Małusecka (UŚ) was appointed vice-president for 
scientific matters. Dr hab. Kozłowski and Dr hab. Krzan were elected Members of the Board 
for young scientists. The position of Treasurer will be filled by Dr Cała-Wacinkiewicz, and 
Dr Czaplińska is now a member of the Board for the Group’s national and international 
contacts. Dr hab. Staszewski was appointed Secretary General of the Polish Branch of ILA.

Last but not least, the Review Committe will be led by Dr Kamiński.

Translated by Tomasz Pałkowski
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